At A Public Meeting



            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On Monday the 16th day of May, 2011

Roll Call:              Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                                       George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 



       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    
      

                                                       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman


Also Present:
       Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
       James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                           Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Patrick Boyle and Anne Valiando, both students from Wallkill High School.   

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There were no additions or deletions for tonight’s agenda. 
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on this agenda.

5.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.) entitled “Vehicle & Traffic”: Additional Stop Signs


Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the postings and publication have been completed to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and the Town Web Site since May 4, 2011. There was a legal ad in the Mid Hudson Times on May 4, 2011 and the Sentinel on May 6, 2011. 


MOTION was made at 7:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Supervisor Booth said this public hearing is for a proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 174 Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Additional Stop Intersections. They are as follows:
Stop Sign On


Direction of Travel

At Intersection of
Adams Road


North



Gardnertown Road/









Hickory Hill Road

Dennis Road


West



Howard Drive

Frozen Ridge Road

Both



Leslie Road

Gardnertown Road

East



Adams Road

Hickory Hill Road

West



Adams Road
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Councilwoman Greene suggested putting the public hearings regarding traffic in the local papers as another way to inform residents of changes being made to Town roads. 

 Councilman Woolsey said the residents who live in the areas where the new stop signs are being installed are the ones who helped institute this local law.  
Supervisor Booth then asked if the public had any questions or comments. 

There were none.

MOTION was made at 7:07 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 1 of 2011 – Amending Chapter 174 Entitles “Vehicles and Traffic” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Additional Stop Intersections. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6.
ASSESSOR: Certiorari Settlement (Langer)


Supervisor Booth said it is the recommendation of Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, to accept this settlement. The reduction will be $40,000.00 for the year 2009 and $15,000.00 for the year 2010. The refund liability for the Town will be $451.60 for the year 2010 and $169.35 for 2009. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL# 50-1-26.2 Gregory Langer (Lakeside Road), Index Numbers 2009-8643. 2010-8167. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.





7.
Highway:


A. 
Hiring of Full Time Laborer


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated May 12, 2011, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent and Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, to hire Richard DeTora for the position of permanent full time Laborer. The start date will be May 26, 2011 the rate of pay will be as per the CSEA contract. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said Mr. DeTora worked as a Seasonal Laborer for the past six months and he has displayed a very good work ethic. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B.
Hiring of Seasonal Laborers


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated May 12, 2011, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent and Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, to hire Frank Froehlich, Tomaso Tompkins and Nicholas Belizi as Seasonal Laborers. They will all have a start date of May 26, 2011 with a pay rate of $12.16 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
JUSTICE COURT: Hiring of Court Clerk


Supervisor Booth said Town Justice Jude Martini sent a memorandum stating he has receive a resignation letter from Joan Lane who held the position of full-time Court Clerk in his court. Judge Martini is requesting to canvass the Civil Service List to refill this position.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated May 9, 2011 submitted by Jude Martini, Town Justice, to canvas the Civil Service List to begin the process to fill the vacant position of Full Time Court Clerk for Town Justice Jude Martini’s Court. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9.
PARKS AND RECREATION:


A.
Transportation Chauffer


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 9, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to advertise the vacant part time chauffeur position for the Senior Transportation/Dial-A-Bus in the Times Herald Record, Mid-Hudson Times and the Sentinel.. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
Request for Trolleys


Supervisor Booth said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, received a letter from the City of Newburgh Joint Memorial Day Committee requesting the use of the Town Of Newburgh’s four trolleys for their Memorial Day Parade that will be held on May 30, 2011.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request submitted by the City of Newburgh Joint Memorial Day Committee to use four of the Town of Newburgh’s trolleys for their Memorial Day Parade that will be held on May 30, 2011. They will pick up the trolleys and return them on the same day of the Parade. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if the City of Newburgh is required to have insurance for coverage of the trolleys. 
Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh is listed on an insurance rider as additionally insured.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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10.
ENGINEERING:


A.
Chadwick Lake Reservoir: Copper Sulfate Bids


Supervisor Booth said James Osborne, Town Engineer, has forwarded a recommendation for the Copper Sulfate Treatment Bid. There were three bid proposals received. They were as follows:


BIDDER





AMOUNT

Limnology Information & Freshwater Ecology, Inc., $2,200.00 (1st 2 applications)








   2,000.00 (2nd 2 applications)

Clean Lakes Incorporated 



   4,130.00




Allied Biological




   3,750.00

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the bid submitted by Limnology Information and Freshwater Ecology, Inc. located in Hopewell Junction, New York, to administer four applications of copper sulfate to control the growth of algae in the Chadwick Lake Reservoir for a total of $8,400.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.
Schedule Public Hearing for Griener Subdivision Drainage District



(Suggested date and time: June 6, 2011 at 7:00 p.m.)


Supervisor Booth said the Greiner Subdivision is in the final stages of subdivision approval with the Planning Board. One of the few remaining issues is the formation of a Drainage District by the Town for the operation and maintenance of the proposed storm water management facility within the Greiner Subdivision. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution for the Order of Town Board Call Public Hearing on June 6, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. in the Matter of the Establishment of the Greiner Subdivision Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant Article 12 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11.
ANNOUNCEMENTS


Town Clerk Zarutskie announced that the Town Clerk’s Office will be open Saturday, May 21st for 9:00 a.m. until noon. 


Councilman Woolsey said the Town of Newburgh will have its Memorial Day Parade on Sunday, May 29th. Line Up will be at noon and the parade will start at 1:00 p.m. The Grand Marshall this year will be Assemblyman Lawrence Bennett. Mr. Woolsey invited all Veterans, Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts and any non political group to participate in the parade. They can contact the VFW, the American Legion or the Town of Newburgh Recreation Department to be in the line up. 


Ann Fisher, from Balmville, asked what time the Memorial Day Services will be held at Town Hall. 


Councilman Woolsey said they will start at 10:00 a.m. 


Supervisor Booth announced that at 6:00 p.m. there was a Special Meeting for the 2010 audit of the Town Finances. The audit was conducted by Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni and Weddell. Mr. Booth said the Town of Newburgh received a clean opinion and he thanked Jacqueline Calarco, the Town of Newburgh Accountant, for doing a great job. 
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Councilwoman Greene said there will be a benefit breakfast this Sunday, May 22nd at Gully’s Restaurant from 9:00 a.m. until noon. The proceeds will go to Relay for life and Sean Cadden the seven year old son of Town of Newburgh Police Sergeant Patrick Caddan and his wife Michelle. 

Councilwoman Greene and Supervisor Booth invited everyone to please come and show their support.   
12.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Rand Otten, Frozen Ridge, came before the Town Board to thank them for the Stop Sign that will be installed at the corner of Leslie and Frozen Ridge Road. Ms Otten suggested that a Stop Sign be placed at the corner of Carter and Leslie Roads and to please consider reducing speed limits on the Town of Newburgh Roads. Ms Otten also has a concern with the congestion created by the two new banks Walgreens at the intersection of Route 32 and Knoll Drive.   


Anne Fisher, Balmville, asked if the Town has plans to keep their K-9 Unit. She said the Town has had a K-9 unit for over twenty years and it is her opinion that the unit is a great benefit to the Town of Newburgh. 

Supervisor Booth said the Police Department currently has one Police K-9 and has plans to increase the unit. 


Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions or comments. There were none. He then thanked everyone for coming. 

13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:30 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
